Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 21, 2005
8:30 AM, 245 POT

Present:  Steve Hoch, Monica Udvardy, Leonidas Bachas, Janet Eldred, Phil Harling, Richard Milich, Suzanne Pucci, Brian Rymond, Kirsten Turner, and Steve Yates.
Chairwoman Monica Udvardy called the meeting to order at 8:30 AM.
1) The minutes from the February 14, 2005 meeting were approved as amended. 

2) No announcements were offered.

3) The committee discussed the absence of a uniform culture within the College regarding the average time in rank for associate professors.  The committee recommended that College-wide expectations be developed and/or clarified.  

4) The committee offered the Dean advice in regards to a faculty hire.  

5) To begin its discussion regarding the allocation of faculty lines, the committee welcomed Assistant Dean John Pica, who presented College data from the Delaware Study.  After reviewing the data, it was decided that the Dean Office’s would create a plan of action complete with supporting rationale for the committee’s review and comment.  
6) The role of the dean on tenure and promotion cases was discussed.  The committee agreed that the current policy appears overly restricted and should be reevaluated by the University Senate. 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Kirsten Turner

